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Grand and Petit
Jury Drawn For
January Term

The following names were
drawn for jury service for the
January, 1954, term of Letcher
Circuit Court, according to
Circuit Court Clerk, W. L.
Stallard, Jr. Those drawn fqr
Grand Jury Service were:

A. V. Adams, Jackhorn;
Raymond Duncil, Mayking;
Astor Hays, Whitesburg; John
D. Ison, Oscaloosa; Mose Whit-ake- r,

Roxana ; Joe D. Holcomb,
Whitesburg; Crit Eldridge,
Carcassonne; John Lucas, Sr.,
Cromona; Oscar Back, Jere-
miah; Herbert Maggard, Ison;
Willie Baker, Ison; George
Farley, Millstone;

Denver Craft, Mayking;
Johnny Spencer, Hallie; Del-m- er

Long, Linefork; Harvey
King, Eolia; Edd Coniett, Sky-
line; John L. Holcomb, Gor-
don; N- - L. Combs, Letcher;
John Adams, Whitesburg;
Milburn Collins, Whitesburg;
Hiram Gilliam, Gordon; Ottis
Anderson, Cromona and Dock
Sturgill, Mayking.

Petit Jury: Edd Anderson.
Cromona; Carl Baker, Mill-
stone; Tony Dann, Payne Gap;
George Adkins, Ison; Dave A.
Kincer, Mayking; Charlie D.
Cornett, Whitesburg; Floyd
Hall, Carcassonne, Henry Stel-le- y,

Blackey;
Elbert Sturgill, Eolia; John

Hall (Taxi), Ermine; William
Meade (Riley's Son). Neon;
Noar Holbrook, Mayking; R.
R. Whitaker, Hallie; John H.
Campbell, Ulvah; Brad Niece,
Colson; Milton Collier, Mill-
stone;

Jim Hunsaker, Mayking; A.
J. Fields, Kingscreek; Edd
Haddix, Neon; Marion Day,
Day; J. D. Dixon, Jeremiah;
Isma Sparks, Mayking;' James
Halcomb, Linefork; Dishmond
Back, Blackey;

George Sturgill, Day; W. M.
Snjith, Letcher; Matt Adkins,
Seco; Elder T. R-- Collier,
Farraday; Fritz Maggard,
Dongola; Jasper Lucas, Farra-
day; Kelly Isno, Oscaloosa; A.
J. Clay, Polly; Archie Garrett,
Sr., Cromona; McKinley Cor-nett- e,

Blackey; J. M. Martin,
Payne Gap; John Hammock,
Whitesburg.

Viper Man Held
For Letcher Police

Hazard, Ky. Dec. 15 Ear!
Strong of Viper was jailed
yesterday by local authorities
on a charge of grand larceny
and is being held for Letcher
Ciunty authorities.

Sheriff John Gross said
Strong was arrested for break-
ing into a parked automobile
at Ulvah. He said the youth
is charged with taking three
wheels and some clothing
from the automobile.

Strong, at the time of his
arrest yesterday, was free un-
der a $500 bond posted after
he was indicted for grand lar-
ceny by the last term of the
Perry grand jury. He was in-
dicted for breaking into a store
near Viper.

Glee Club To Present
Christmas Program

Thursday, December 17, (to-
day) Mrs. Jackie Owens will
present her pupils in the an-
nual Glee Club Christmas pro-
gram. The mixed chorus, B
Glee Club and the Junior

Chorus will participate in the
program. The first program
will be presented to the grade
school at 9:45 a. m-- , wtih the
second performance at 11:00
o'clock, for the high school.

These two performances
will be the only programs
given by the Glee Club as it
will not be fepated at any
other time.

Mrs. Hugh Adams will also
present her Ballet Class in
Christmas numbers at this
time.

1954 Automobile
Tags Now On Sale

Letcher County car tags are
now on sale according to in-

formation received from
County Court Clerk, Charlie
Wright. The old tags are
good until March 1st. Every-
one s urged to purchase their
new tags now in order to
avoid the rush later. The new
tags are blue letters on a back-
ground of white.

Dry Forces Plan
Attack On '48
Local-Optio- n Act

Frankfort Repeal of .Ken-
tucky's 1948 local-optio- n am-

endment will be a major aim
of dry forces at the 1954 Gen-
eral Assembly.

Representatives of the Tem
perance League of Kentucky
planned an onslaught on the
act at a meeting this week.
Thelaw permits cities of the
first four classes to vote sep-

arately from their counties on
local option.

Before the 1948 act, if a
county were legally dry, a
liquor election could be called
only on a county-wid- e basis.
If a county were wet, any dis-

trict or precinct in it could call
for a separate election and
vote dry in that area.

The 1948 General Assembly
changed the historic local-optio- n

law after a hot legislative
fight.

The Rev. Walter C. House,
Louisville, executive director
of the league who presided,
said the organization was hav-
ing a bill drawn up to change
the 1948 amendment. He said
this bill and others would be
ready when the Assembly
convenes January 5.

The league agreed to sup-
port legislation recommended
by the Alcoholic Study Com-
mission to provide for rehabi-
litation of alcoholics. How-
ever. Mr. House said, the lea-

gue favors legislation to pre-
vent alcoholism more than a
bill to remedy it, but doesn't
now plan separate legislation
on it.

Other bills to be sponsored
by the league would:

Prohibit billboard advertis-
ing of alcoholic beverages in
dry territories.

Classify as contraband all
gambling equipment, such as
slot machines, with possession
of the devices considered evi-

dence of their use in gambling.
The league believes this would
abolish long court squabblings
over possession of such ma-

chines seized by law officers.
Make drunkometer tests for

drivers facing traffic charges:
mandatory and provide for
stricter penalties on drinking,
or drunken drivers.

Mr. House will be the offi-

cial lobbyist for the league,
which will maintain offices
here during the legislative ses-

sion.
The Rev. Georga H. Riggs,

pastor of Victory Memorial
Baptist Church, Louisville, is
president of the league.

S. M.' BANKS TAKES
VACATION FROM WORK

R M Banks. State Highway
maintenance foreman, states
that he will be on vacation
Dec. 21, to January 8. in the

Mr. Banks. Leonard
Moore, will be in charge of
highways. In case oi emer-
gency call Leonard Moore,
phone 2500.

DEER TO BE TURNED
LOOSE TODAY

According to Bill Long, Con-

servation Officer the deer
purchased to stock the Pine
Mountain Game Preserve are
scheduled to arrived today.

A total of twenty deer will
be turned loose.

Wilson Adams Passes
Away At Benham

Wilson Adams, 56 year old
Blackey resident passed away
at the Benham Hospital Sun-
day, December 13, after a long
illness. Mr. Adams was a
member of the Missionary
Baptist Church.

A miner for the Sandlick
Coal Co., Mr. Adams is sur-
vived by his wife Chloe Banks
and- - the following children:
Ermine Adams and Vernon
Adams both of Detroit, Pvt.
Melvin Adams, U. S. Army,
Mrs. Mattie Bryant, Benham.
Stevie and Audry at home,
and Mrs. Mona Sumner, of
Ind.

Funeral services were held
at the Blackey Presbyterian
Church on Tuesday, December
15, with Tom Boring and Rev.
Wallace, Dexter Rogers and I.
D. Back in charge of services.

Burial was in the Isom
Cemetery with Craft Funeral
Home in charge of body.

Combs Memorial
Hand Yellowjackets
First Loss 53-4- 6

The Whitesburg Yellow--
jackets lost their first game
of the season last night
(Wednesday) to Combs Mem-
orial High School of Jeff in
the 3rd., Annual Hazard In
vitational Tournament which
was played in the Memorial
Gym at Hazard.

Combs Memorial is rated
to be one of the top teams in
the 14th region, having only
lost one game that one being
to Pearl Combs Hindman
Yellowjackets. by a one point
margin 54-5- 3.

Whitesburg will play only
one more game in 1953 and
that will be when they meet
the Fleming-Neo- n Pirates on
the Whitesburg Court on De-

cember 22.

That will be all for Whites
burg until January 5, when
they venture to Kingdom
Come, where they will meet
the always tough Wildcats of
Linefork.

Although you lost a tough
one boys we're with you.

Cooper Says

Hazard, Dec. 15 United
States Senator John Sherman
Cooper is going to ask the Bu
reau of Budget for funds to
make a new survey of the
Buckhorn Reservoir project,
he declared in an address here
Tuesday night.

The senator from Somerset
was one of several speakers
appearing before a meeting
sponsored by the Buckhorn
Watershed Association in the
Memorial Gymnasium. At-

tending were some 1,200 per-
sons from several counties in
,the. upper Kentucky River
Valley who braved slick roads
and a snowstorm to be there.

The proposed Buckhorn res-

ervoir, part of an over-a- ll plan
to improve the Kentucky
River, would be 'located on
the Middle Fork of the Ken-
tucky, half a mile upstream
from Buckhorn in Perry
County.

Plans call for a concrete
dam abouf 111 feet high, with
a gated spillway. A storage
capacity of 153,000 acre-fe- et

would be provided for the
temporary impoundment ot
flood flows. At full pool the
reservoir would have an area
of 3,692 acres. The estimated
cost of the project as figured
"by the Army Corps of Engi-
neers is $6,618,000.

Although acknowledging the
need of the Buckhorn reser-
voir and general improvement
of the Kentucky River's facili

UMT Proposal
Brings Recoil
From Congress

Washington Most mem-
bers of Congress who express-
ed themselves today on a pre-
sidential commission' recom-
mendation for a military man-
power policy.recoiled from its
central idea universal mili-
tary training for youths no
drafted.

fThe National Security
Training Commission said yes-
terday in a special report to
President Eisenhower that
UMT could be put into effect
by January, 1955, or earlier,
operating simultaneously with
the draft. The plan would re-
quire congressional approval.

The commission proposed a
lottery to- - determine whether
a youth would get six months
training or be required to
serve two years'as a draftee.

The group said the program,
while not achieving absolute
equality, at least would avoid
what it called the present un
fair situation in which vet
erans are the only reservists
available to be called up in a
sudden war emergency.

Under the proposed UMT
program, the trainees would
ibe called ahead of veterans,

Coal Production
Still On Decline

Coal production in the Haz-
ard Field during the week
ended Saturday totaled 92,800
tons, which was 28.6 per cent
less coal than was mined dur-
ing the corresponding week of
1952.

According to a report re-
leased today ty William B.
Sturgill, Executive Secretary
of the Hazard Coal Operators
Association, there were 129,- -
950 tons mined during the
week ended Dec. 13, 1952, and
6,672,550 tons mined during
the first 11 1-- 2 months of that
year.

There has been a total of
tons mined in the local

field during the current year
to date, giving a drop under
1952 production to date of
754,600 tons, or 11.3 per cent,
Sturgill stated.

ties, Senator Cooper pointed to
the difficulties involved at this
time. Chief of these is the
appropriation of neecssary
funds by Congress.

Before anything can be
done, he said, there must be
an initiol appropriation of
about $100,000 for the survey.
And there is a big backlog
of other projects to be con-

sidered by an economy mind-
ed Congress. The benefits of
the project, he said, must be
weighed carefully against the
cost.

He advised the people of the
valley to work together for the
project.

In addition to Cooper, two
congressmen from Eastern
Kentucky were on the pro-
gram. They were Carl D.
Perkins, Hindman, and James
S. Golden. Pineville. Both pro
mised to support the project
in the lower "house.

"In order to attract industry
to Eastern Kentucky," Per-
kins declared, "we must have
more water." The Buckhorn
reservoir, he said, would aid
in providing the necessary
water while attracting tour-
ists, aiding in soil conserva-
tion, aiding in the flood-contr- ol

plan, and improving the
flow of the Kentucky River.

The valley needs a system
of such storage reservoirs, he
said, with coal and water
forming a solid foundation
for industry in' the valley.

John H. Addington
Dies At Seco Hospital

John Henry Addington, 72
year old retired Kona miner
died at the Seco Hospital, of
a heart attack on Tuesday, De-

cember 15, 1953, at 11:30.

Mr. Addington worked for
the Elkhorn Coal Corporation
for many years. Survivors in-

clude his wife Myrtle Hall
Addington and the following
children:

Joe, Leatherwood; John Jr.,
and George Lewis, both of
Kona. Bill, Haymond, Benny
2r:J Gladys at home, Mrs.
Edna Holbrook, Kona and
Mrs. Sarah Adams, Mayking.

Funeral services will be
held at the home of Jesse
Holbrook on Friday, Decem-
ber 18, with Elders Kirby Ison,
Bill Sparks, and Ismay Sparks
in charge of funeral services.

Burial will be in the Potter
Cemetery with Craft Funeral
Home in charge.

He'll Ask New
Buckhorn Survey Soon

Coal Production
On Downtrend
In Elkhorn Area

Jenkins Production in the
Elkhorn Coal fields was one

I of the worst in history last
weeK, some oi the larger oper-
ations producing almost noth-
ing.

However, an upturn appears
in prospect for the current
week. Small truck mines of
the county are said to be get-

ting better runs, some of them
planning a three or four day
week.

Last week, the big Hendrix
mine of the Consolidation Coal
Co., on Rockhouse Creek, did
not operate a single day, while
the big mines in the Jenkins
district ran only one day.
Other big operators reported
poor runs, such as one day
for the large mines of the Elk
Horn Coal Corp., at Hemphill
and two days for the mines of
the South-Ea- st Coal Co., Seco,
and Millstone, ran two days.

Businessmen of the terri-
tory, in the midst of the Yule
season, sav 'the mine slump
has hit them severely.

Golden agreed with Perkins
that "we must do everything
possible to bring diversified
industry into Eastern Kentuc-
ky" through the building of
reservoirs and improvement of
the river.

Representing the Army
Corps of Engineers was Col.
W. D. Milne, Louisville, who
discussed "River Develop-
ment and the Corps of Engi-
neers."

Striking a sympathetic note,
Colonel Milne said, "we can't
afford to stop the develop-
ment of our rivers." He
traced the history of Kentuc-
ky RiVer development and
said that the Government now
is spending several hundred
thousand dollars a year to
operate the locks and dams.

He admitted that there has
been a distinct improvement
in river-freig-ht tonnage on the
Kentucky during the past
year. But, he said, it must im'-pro-

ve

a great deal more to
make it economically advis-
able for the Government to
make further improvements.
The river and reservoir pro-

ject he said, must be econom-
ically sound.

"However," he added, "I
feel sure that the Kentucky
River will be developed with
the Buckhorn reservoir as a
part of the project. The Corps
of Engineers is just as inter-
ested in the Kentucky as in
any other project in this

Jeff Youth Hurt
In Auto Accident

Tommy Logan, son of Mr.
and Mrs. B. F. Logan, of Jeff,
who is stationed with the Air
Force in Illinois, was serious-
ly injured in an automobile
accident Sunday, members of
the family learned this week- -

A companion, in the car
with Logan, was killed in the
wreck, unconfirmed reports
said.

Logan suffered a broken
back and head injuries. Fur-
ther details were unavailable
this morning.

H-Bo- Test Blast
To Exceed Others

Washington The hydro-
gen weapon blast the United
States plans for the Bikini
Atoll test this spring may ex-

ceed the total power of all
bombs dropped by the huge
American Air Forces in World
War n.

That figure was slightly
nvpr two million tons of TNT.
President Eisenhower said in-- i

his speech to the United Na-

tions General Assembly that
"hydrogen weapons are in the
range of millions of tons of
TNT equivalent-- "

The Bikini demonstration
well mav hek resolve any
doubts left after that speech
about the need tor interna-
tional atomic accord, although
the test was not devised for
the primary purpose of giving
the world's citizens the "com
prehension" of atomic warfare
and danger.

Planned long before Eisen-

hower took office as president,
it will be another stage of the
progressive setup in hydrogen
explosions.

The test at Bikini will show
what could happen to the
United States as well as Rus-
sia in a war with hydrogen
weapons an awesome argu-
ment for 'atomic peace.

The last atomic weapon at
Bikini probably will become,
by comparison, a puny little
pop. The two test bombs used
there in the 1946 tests had
an energy equivalent to burst
bombs,, (sank Ships, crushed
others with the shock wave,
set others to burning. An un-

derwater burst sent a big car-

rier, a battleship and other
vessels to the bottom. But
neither left any mark on the
islands fringing the lagoon.

Sometime next spring when
the seasonal changes comes in
the direction of the trade
winds, which can carry radio-
active contamination long dis-

tances, the face of the atoll
may change in a fierce and
fleeting instant.

The release of a force equal-
ing two or more millions of
tons of, exploding tnt could
erase all trace of not only one
but possibly several of the is-

lands fringing the lagoon.
There were reports, never de-

nied by the Atomic Energy
Commission that the 1952 test
of a relatively small hydrogen
device destroyed the island
upon which the device was
mounted. That island was in
the Eniwetok Atoll, where the
AEC has been conducting big- -
scale tests of nuclear explo
sions since 1948.

Bond Sales Reported
For Letcher County

U. S. Savnigs Bonds sales
for Letcher County, through
the hrst eleven months of this
year, totalled $182,220, this in-

cludes sales of $4,081 during
the month of November. For
Kentucky as a whole, sales
amounted to $3,379,667 dur-
ing November, which brought
our cumulative total up to
$44,372,918, or 88.9 per cent oi
the goal of $49,900,000.
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Whitesburg,

Deadline Nearing
On Conservation
Sign-u- p Program

Letcher County farmers
may sign up at any time from
now until December 31, for
federal cost-shari- ng assistance
on 1954 Agricultural Conser
vation Program Practices
needed on their farms during
the coming year.

There are 20 practices in
cluded in the 1954 program.
These include some practices
which are temnorarv soil-nro- -

tective measures, generally
requiring periodic repetition,
but the major objective of the
program is to get maximum
amounts of the most enduring
conservation benefits on the
lands where they are applied-Farmer- s

may sign up in the
1954 ACP at the county ASC
(formerly PMA) office located
on Main Street in Whiteshursr.
The closing date is December
31, 1953.

Army-Ai- r Force
Enlistments Reported

The following men have en-

listed in the Army and Air
Force in December: Joe Size-mor- e,

Lothair; Ellis Grigsby,
Bulan; Edward Pike, Seco;
John Polly, Whitesburg, all
enlisted in the U. S. Air Force.
Fred Smith Blackey; Walter
Tinsley. Whitesburg; Charlie
Colwell, Krypton; Raymond x

Ermine and Alick Evan-of- f,

Dunham, all enlisted in
the Army.

The Army and Air Force are
both offering special induce-
ments to High School gradu-
ates. A high school graduate,
if otherwise qualified, is eli-
gible to enlist as a cadet to be
a pilot in the U. S. Air Force.
In the Army a high school
graduate, besides being
eligible to attend Officers
Candidate School, may .enlist
to attend a Army school of
his or her choice.

The Whitesburg Recruiting
Station will be closed from the
24th of December to the 4th
of January because the Re-
cruiting Sergeant is going on
furlough.

On behalf of the Recruiting
Service, SFC Marvin E. Niel-
sen would like to take this
opportunity to wish you all a
Merry Christmas and a Happy
New Year.

Draughn Wins In
Recount Monday

In the only recount result
ing from the November elec
tion which was held last Mon
day at the Whitesburg Circuit
Court with Judge C. C. Wells
presiding, J. V. (Pud)
Draughn, Fleming came out
winner over his opponent, R. I.
Hale, by a majority of four.
According to jCircuit Court
Clerk Stallard, Hale lost one
vote in the recount and
Draughn picked up three,
making a difference of four.
There will be no appeal
according to Stallard.

Harry Uaudill represented
Mr. Draughn while N. Baxter
Jenkins represented Mr. Hale.

A&P Employees Will
Receive $2,225,000
Added Compenration

New York, Dec. 15 Em-
ployees of The Great Atlantic
& Pacific Tea Company
throughout the country will
share more than $2,225,000 in
pre-holid- ay compensation this
year, it was announced today
by Ralph W. Burger, presi-
dent of the food chain.

Every employee with as
much as sx months' service
will receive a part of the
annual fund voted by the
company's board of directors.
Distribution is scheduled for
Dec. 18th.


